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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM
TO:
Mayor Walter B. Duke, III



Vice Mayor Chickie Brandimarte

Commissioner Bobbie H. Grace                      
Commissioner Albert C. Jones 
FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E. Director of Public Services


Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., City Engineer
Date:

August 28, 2014
RE:           
Authorizing an Amendment to the Agreement for Additional Design and Construction Management Services with Calvin Giordano and Associates (CGA), for the Southeast Drainage Project - Phase 1


Introduction and Background

On June 14, 2011, the City Commission adopted Resolution #2011-059 approving additional services for the SE Drainage Project previously referred to as “Basin 5” in the amount of $126,151.00.
However, certain portions of the project were not included in the original contract and are now deemed necessary for the proper operation and functioning of the drainage network. This includes, but not limited to, the removal and replacement of four lake outfall pipes with endwalls, removal of  one existing manhole structure, installation of stabilization revetment on the lake bottom and side slopes adjacent to the Meadowbrook pump station headwall/structure and design of a SCADA System for remote monitoring of the Meadowbrook pump station. 
Calvin Giordano and Associates, Inc. to not delay the project, proceeded with the design of the added scope of work and are providing required engineering services and inspections services during construction of the added scope of work. 

Attached is Appendix A – Contract Analysis with CGA showing status of activities under the original contract. Appendix B shows the new cost proposal minus credits from the previously approved contract. The additional balance that requires Commission approval is $76,266.75.

Calvin Giordano and Associates, Inc. will continue providing professional engineering and construction services to meet the scheduled construction completion date. 

The additional funding is available and unencumbered for the S.E. Stormwater Improvements Project - Phase I, consulting engineering services in the Stormwater Fund, Consulting Services Account, Account No. 403-38-04-538-31-10.

Staff recommends approval and ratification of the Amendment to the Agreement for Additional Design and Construction Management Services with Calvin Giordano and Associates (CGA), for the Southeast Drainage Project - Phase 1
Recommendation
It is recommended that the City Commission approve the resolution for the Amendment to the Agreement with CGA, under the terms and conditions therein and authorize the City Manager to execute same.   

